[image: image1.png][
2<AusTIN
COMMLNITY
COLLEGE










  [image: image2.png]BIO| WAY




Austin Community College

Biotechnology Department Meeting 

1:30 – 2:30 PM

Oct.  4th, 2006
Minutes 
Presentation by Linda Clement
Linda Clement presented on new library services, faculty can now access magazines, Nature and Nature Biotechnology.  She also reminded us that ACS journals are available. Linda Clement also indicated that she is willing to host library workshop for department and high school instructors; this will be written into a Tech Prep grant for the high school teachers to be taught during the spring semester. 

Approved book list
Bioinformatics book, DNA Structure, by Sandy Porter, will be incorporated into all BITC courses starting the spring semester.  Copies were handed out to faculty and input from faculty will determine which sections will be covered in each course.  Computer skills will also be incorporated throughout program using Microsoft Office text that is required for COSC 1301.  Steve is getting this book for all instructors and asking Mary Kohls for a list of competencies for the computer course so that the appropriate skills can be added and reviewed in the biotech courses. Linda Clement recommended that the department contact the book lending services department to arrange the lending of some of these books to students to defer the cost of the books for qualified students. Steve Spurlock will make this contact.
TSSB Skills by course
Final draft of TSSB skills was presented and process of how a program applies and receives program recognition was explained.  Instructors were asked to review final draft and submit changes by 10/06 so that the application can be sent at the beginning of Oct.
Performance evaluation and competency test 
Proposed performance evaluation form was distributed, and faculty discussed how best the evaluation should be implemented.   Faculty decided that the evaluation will not be part of the letter grade but will be placed in the students file and reviewed before a student is placed in an internship.  The instructor will go over the evaluation at the beginning of the semester; at the end of the semester the instructor will fill out the form and give it to the student for review.  If the student feels that the evaluation is in error, the student should discuss it with the instructor. A copy of the evaluation will also be posted in the lab. 

The competency tests we distributed and the faculty discussed when each test will be offered.  It was decided that the 1st year test will be given at the end of BITC 1311 and at the beginning of BITC 1402.  The 2nd year test will be given at the beginning of BITC 2431, BITC 2441 and BITC 2411.  
Present on Real-time PCR quotes 

The Biotechnology department was approved for 35,000 from the Perkin’s fund for the purchase of a Real-time PCR machines.  Quotes and specification were reviewed for ABI’s 7300, Stratagene’s Mx 30005P and Bio-rad’s IQ5, MyiQ and Minioptican.  The department decided to or ABI’s 7300 because of its unique capabilities and cost.  
Present on costs of individual student doing labs
Evelyn Goss followed up on a request by the department to figure costs for each student working by themselves for the 1st year.  It will cost approximately $5200 per section compared to $2500 per section when students work in larger groups. It was decided that the students will continue to pair up on very expensive labs but do other labs; that focus on key techniques such as pipetting, the students will do individually. 
Open Lab hours
A need for open lab hours for the biotechnology lab was discussed, specifically for second year courses and if students needed time outside of class to complete assignments.  Second year instructors we asked to further review this idea and decide if there is a need and if so when the hours would best be scheduled.  The time for open lab hours will be provided by the lab assistant to the dept chair and the administrative assistant once decided.
